Green Historical Society Minutes

June 17, 2010
The June 17, 2010, meeting of the Green Historical Society was held at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse in Boettler Park.  President Renee’ Summers called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.
New Business

BJ Hutchison gave the Vice President’s report.  Mr. Hutchison reported that a Historic Designation Application has been filed.   The Committee will meet again in shortly to discuss preparation of additional applications.  
Secretary Staci Schweikert reported that new information is being posted to the website including minutes and recent Memorial Day Parade pictures.  Members should check the site for current information and pictures.  
Treasurer Sharon Haydu submitted the Treasurer’s report.  The balance on our account is $3,357.43.
President Summers read the correspondence received.  The Green Local Schools sent a flyer to us regarding participating in an upcoming Street Sale.  Staci Schweikert made a motion not to participate in the event .  Janet St. John seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote not the participate followed.  President Summers then read a flyer for the Lake Township Garden Tour on June 27th.  
Old Business

Memorial Day Parade
President Summers gave a summary of the Memorial Day Parade events.  The Parade and Picnic went well despite the weather issues.
Planning for Freedom Fest

President Summers then began a conversation about Freedom Fest.  A discussion about a tent in case of rain was begun.  Sharon Haydu volunteered to bring a large tent and asked for assistance with assembling the tent at 9 am on June 26th.  Ron and Sharon Haydu and James and Staci Schweikert agreed to meet to assemble the tent.  
The discussion then turned to the need for cash boxes at the event.  Mary Lou Williams, Sharon Haydu, and Amy Nichols volunteered to bring cash boxes. The bake sale was then discussed.  Sharon Haydu announced that we have donationed baked goods from Gardner Pies, Giant Eagle, and Our Daily Bread. Janet St. John volunteered to make signs for each of the companies donating baked goods.  Staci Schweikert agreed to bring the plates, forks, and napkins left over from the picnic.  Renee Summers and Staci Schweikert will bring tables and chairs to the event.  It was asked that anyone with trays to display baked goods please bring them to the event.
The need for a flyer to take through the crowd and hang in the park to advertise the raffle and bake sale was then discussed.  The need for all day volunteers to man the bake sale, schoolhouse, and sell tickets was also discussed.  

Dickerhoff Ditches

Amy Nichols will give an update on this research at the next meeting.

Adoption of Past Minutes

A motion to adopt the April minutes was made by Sharon Haydu.  The motion was seconded by Mary Lou Williams.  A unanimous vote to adopt the April minutes followed.
A motion to adopt the May minutes was made by Jim St. John.  The motion was seconded by BJ Hutchison.  A unanimous vote to adopt the May minutes followed.

Future Speakers/Meetings
The discussion then turned to ideas for future speakers and meetings.  The following speakers and tour suggestions were made:


Cemetery Tour – Greensburg


Cleveland Museum of Natural History – Bog


Lake Township Museum and Aultman Ruins


Grizzly Dan Cave Tours


Mr. Cope


Cyrus Thornton

Further discussion ensued.  A motion was made by Sharon Haydu to visit the Greentown Museum and Aultman ruins in July.  The motion was seconded by Amy Nichols and a unanimous vote followed.  A motion was next made by Jim St. John to ask the Cleveland Natural History Museum to do a bog tour or presentation in August.  The motion was seconded by Janet St. John and a unanimous vote followed.  A motion was then made by Jim St. John to have BJ Hutchison present Ohio Barns in September.  The motion was seconded by Staci Schweikert and a unanimous vote followed.  
A discussion followed about a fall festival in October.  The topic was tabled.  A motion was made by BJ Hutchison to tour Greensburg Church and ask Don Climes to discuss the Akron Plan and church architecture in November.  The motion was seconded by Jim St. John.  A brief discussion about Christmas plans and a December meeting occurred without action.  

After this discussion the current state of our calendar of events is as follows:

Greentown Museum and Aultman Ruins Tour – July 2010

Cleveland Natural History Museum Tour – August 2010

Ohio Barns, BJ Hutchison – September 2010

TBD – October 2010

Greensburg Church Tour, Akron Plan Presentation,  Don Climes  - November 2010

TBD – December 2010
The next meeting will be July 15, 2010, at 7 p.m. at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse in Boettler Park.   The July meeting is tentatively planned to be a visit to the Lake Township Museum.

Jim Summers made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:42 pm.   Mary Lou Williams seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Staci Schweikert

Secretary

